
 

 Monthly Report to the Governing Board 
Dr. Romero Jalomo, Vice President 

Division of Student Affairs 
Month of October 

 
Vice President of Student Affairs 
Romero Jalomo, Ph.D. 

 Participated in COVID-related effects bargaining with HCFA on October 4, 
2021. 

 Participated in the Bright Futures Steering Partners meeting on October 8, 
2021 to assess existing initiatives and identify new areas to address for the 
next five years. 

 Attended the ACCT Leadership Conference in San Diego on October 13-16, 
2021. 

 Participated in the EERC meeting on October 22, 2021 with District and 
CSEA representatives to discuss classified staff concerns and other related 
issues.  

 Completed a two-part DEI training for board members of the Community 
Foundation of Monterey County. 

 
Enrollment Services 
Maria Ceja, Dean 

● Submitted the 2021-2022 320 Recalculation report for lottery revenue 
allocation to the Chancellor’s Office. 

● Dean presented at the Academic Affairs council on the implementation of 
the Add Authorization in Spring 2021 that will replace the add codes. 

COVID-19 
● The Financial Aid and Admissions & Records Offices continue to provide 

services to students phone, email, zoom, and in person. Since the start of 
the term, we have served 1,530 students in-person and 1,800 students via 
Zoom conferencing. 

 
Student Success 
Carla Johnson, Dean 

● Student Equity and Achievement Program (SEAP) expenditure/budget 
report submitted to the Chancellor's office in conjunction with the Director 
of Student Academic Support and Business office. 

● Counseling, along with the IT department, piloted the launch of the SARS 



 

Early Alert platform including an English, Psychology and a Counseling 
course. 

● Completed the revision to the Steps to Success, aided in the development 



 

Equity Programs 
Bronwyn Moreno, Director 

● Umoja Coordinator Victoria Coleman in conjunction with Lead Advisor 
Laurencia Walker and Director Bronwyn Moreno convened the Umoja 
Advisory Group on October 8, 2021, to begin developing goals and 
objectives for the Umoja community and to cultivate support for African 
American and other students participating in the Umoja Program at 
Hartnell. The goals of the Advisory group are three-fold: Ensure success 
for African American students at Hartnell College; Foster a learning 
environment responsive to the legacy of the Afri





 

● 



 

assistance, career planning, major selection, parent meetings, CSU, UC and 
private university application workshops, scholars


